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Parish Council News 
 
The Parish Council Meeting on 8th February 2008 was attended by Cllrs D Weston (Chairman), D 

Wooles (Vice Chairman), Mrs P Bean, Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson, N Anfield and I Read. Clerk BC 
Taylor. No apologies received.  
 
The Chairman welcomed the County Councillor Mrs Clare Wood; Representative for Hovingham and 
Sheriff Hutton Area.  
 
Extension of Speed Limit:  
C. Cllr Mrs Wood confirmed that the extension of the speed limit in the Village had been confirmed as 
follows. A new 40mph limit to extend from the end of the existing 30mph limit on the Strensall Road 
up to the Industrial Estate and up to the 30 mph limit on the West Lilling road. Advertising procedures 
are now in place and if no objections are raised in 28 days then, the Police already having agreed to 
the proposals in principle, the plans will be implemented.  
 
Handrails in the Village:  

C. Cllr Mrs Wood reported that the handrails are scheduled to be installed by the end of March 2008.  
 
Access ways and Footpaths:  
A site visit is planned for the head of NYCC Highways to walk the Village paths with two Parish 
Councillors in order to pin-point areas requiring maintenance.  
 
Traffic Incident outside the Primary School:  
In a recent incident outside the Primary School a child was injured by a motor car. The problem has 
been identified as occurring due to the volume of cars parked in the area rather than a speeding 
issue. The Governors of the School are in negotiation with NYCC Highways for a site visit and 
discussion with a view to rectifying the problem. Parish Councillors agreed to write to the Head of the 
NYCC Highways Department add their comments to the matter.  
 
Condition of Posts and Railings around the Village Green:  

A preliminary examination has revealed that 8 posts require replacement and a quotation for the work 
will be sought.  
 
Tree in the Square:  

It was agreed that the tree is a hazard as it creates blind spots. The preferred solution is to remove it 
and replace it immediately with another tree. A quotation for the felling of the tree will be sought and 
the Chairman will investigate the best type of replacement for the position.  
 
Identification of Trees in the Village:  
So far 60 trees have been tagged.  
 
Street Signs at Stonelands Close, Calverts Garth and Castleside:  

The poor condition of these signs has been reported to Ryedale DC. It is proposed to request support 
from the District Councillor, Eric Hope.  
Planning Applications:  



07/01054/FUL: Morse Coaches: Erection of extension to existing industrial unit at 25 Sheriff Hutton 
Industrial Estate, Sheriff Hutton, Y060 6RZ  
Permission to carry out development granted by Ryedale DC  
 
Erection of two single storey extensions and glazed from front canopy to cricket pavilion together with 
detached machinery store at Sheriff Hutton Bridge Cricket Club Cricket Field, Sheriff Hutton Road, 
Strensall, York. Permission to carry out development granted by Ryedale DC subject to conditions  
08/00029/FUL: Mr IP Drury and Mrs C Shipley: Formation of stable door to west elevation at Minster 
View Barn, 2 Carr Farm, Ashbank Lane, High Stittenham Y060 7TW.  
  Councillors agreed to support the Application in its present form 
 

08/00085/FUL: Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall Trust: Installation of 2 no. electrically operated folding 
arm awnings to south elevation at Village Hall, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton. 
Councillors agreed to support the Application in its present form. 
 
Appeal APP/Y2736/A/08/2064725/WF: Start date 31st January 2008, application No. 07/00117/FUL: 
Mrs S Duhig: Erection of a two bedroom dwelling at land adjacent to The Malverns, The Green, 
Sheriff Hutton. It was agreed that the representations made when opposing the application in the first 
instance should be repeated in accordance with the requirements set out in the letter from Ryedale 
DC dated 1st February 2008 and which must be undertaken by 13th March 2008. 
 
 
Parish Website: 

It is planned to start up the Website in February 2008 when details will be available for parties to 
view. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting: Will be held on Friday 14th March 2008 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Steeplechases 
As a result of the point to point held on 19th January a donation of £5,000 has been sent to the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance.   The Yorkshire Area Point to Point Club would like to thank everyone for 
their support. 

 
 
Parish Plan 
The public session in the Village Hall on February 17th was well attended – many thanks to the Youth 
Club for joining in with their fun afternoon and cream teas.   We received an appreciable number of 
comments which we shall be studying and addressing as we develop the Plan. 
 
If you would like to be involved with the way Sheriff Hutton plans for its future please come along to 
the Parish Plan Group meetings – they are held on the 3rd Thursday of each month in the Village Hall 
at 7.30pm.  
 
Richard Haste.  

 
 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Design + Build 
Renovation : Repairs 

Extensions : Conversions 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 



Gardening Club 
The March meeting to be held at 7.30pm at the village hall on Wednesday 19th.  Barbara Hickman 
will talk on 'TREES FOR SMALL GARDENS & HOW TO MAINTAIN THEM'. 
 
Also available will be the potato sets and pots for the potato growing competition.  A new variety of 
potato is available this year.  Please bring £2.  Please contact Jim Day if you are unable to attend the 
meeting. 
 
In January Michael Pearson raised £263 for his Nepal Schools Project with his talk to the gardening 
club.  Thanks to everyone who contributed. 

 
Adult Learning - IT Improvers Course 
To be held on the Mobile Learning Unit in Sheriff Hutton Village car park. 6 week course on the 
following Thursdays - March 6th, March 13th, April 10th, April 17th, April 24th, May 6th.  
10.00- 12 noon. 
Anyone who has already expressed an interest will be contacted direct. Anyone else who would like 
to join the course should contact the Adult Learning Service on 0845 3006681 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
We must first of all thank the Jumblies for their hard work in organising the sale on our behalf 
[February 16th]. It is hard work sorting and selling, and the final amount - a magnificent £1241 - is a 
tribute to all the ‘Jumblies’. We were also supported by our own members, and of course by many 
villagers who kindly gave jumble and donations for the afternoon sale. The club is most grateful to all 
those who helped in any way. It is noteworthy that the upkeep of the green is our most expensive 
item of the year and the sale proceeds [with out bingos] do make a big difference to our well being. 
[The next bingo is on Friday March 14th, 7.30pm in the Village Hall] 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen‟s Association 
Nancy Megginson treated us to a most enjoyable evening on the 13th February when she gave her 
talk entitled ‘Talking about your Antiques’. This was most interesting and informative as many of us 
had brought along some of our treasured items from home and she was able to tell us about them. 
Thank you Nancy for making the evening so enjoyable. 
 
Our next meeting which is the Annual Branch Meeting is to be held on the 12th march at the usual 
time of 7.30pm. After the meeting we will be having some supper, so would members please bring 
along one of their favourite recipes [sweet or savoury] together with a copy of the chosen recipe. 
 
If you taste something you really enjoy, and would like to make it yourself, we will photocopy that 
recipe for you. You can then make it the following day, if you so wish! 
 
We do hope all members will endeavour to attend on 12th March 
 

Sheriff Hutton Art Group 
It’s time for our annual ART EXHIBITION again, our 35th, on Easter Sunday and Easter Monday. 
Come along to see who has exhibited this year, browse amongst the paintings, chat with friends over 
refreshments and generally enjoy the friendly atmosphere. We have valued your support in the past, 
it seems to revitalise us! We look forward to seeing you and your friends and relations on March 23rd 
and March 24th from 10.30am to 4.30pm. Admission £1, children 30p. 
 
Our open painting session is on Saturday March 1st from 10am to 1pm in the refreshment room. Cost 
£1. 



Quiet Garden at Westfield farm 
Some of you may wonder why there is often a sign at Bracken Hill saying ‘Westfield Farm’. We are 
not a cult, but part of an international organisation called, ‘The Quiet Garden Trust’. Members open 
their gardens which may be hug - some in Texas are several acres - to tiny, for quiet prayer and 
hospitality. So, a number of church groups, charities and individuals use our garden and meeting 
room for Quiet Days and prayer. Many travel some distance and need a sign to show them the way. 
The next event open to everyone is ‘Praying with Scripture’ on Thurs June 26th 10-4pm led by Revd 
Toddy Hoare. For more information ring Revd. Sue Nightingale 878423 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Members and friends enjoyed a very pleasant Presentation evening at the Highwayman Inn at the 
end of January. After the dinner Beryl Haigh, the Club President, welcomed the guests and presented 
the Club trophies. The winners were - Men’s Singles Kevin Fairclough, Ladies Singles Caroline 
Dryland, Ladies Doubles Christine Thomas & Jo Johnson, Mixed Doubles Pete Anderson & Jill 
Anfield. A special presentation of a silver photo frame was made to Saundra Meads, who will be 
retiring at the AGM after 17 years as Treasurer. 
 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on March 11th 2008 at 8.00pm in the Village Hall. All 
members and prospective members welcome. A new committee will be elected including a new 
treasurer. If you would like to play tennis and be involved in a friendly village club we would be 
pleased to see you there. 
 
Coaching Sessions -The Club are organising coaching sessions for adult members and Intermediate 
juniors, who are of a good standard, on Saturday April 12th and April 19th from 10.00am to 12.00. 
The sessions are for existing and new members of all standards. The cost will be £10.00 per morning 
for adults and £5.00 per morning for intermediate juniors. If you have thought about taking up or 
getting back to tennis this could be the opportunity you are looking for. For more details and to book a 
place contact Jo Johnson. 
 
Junior Coaching - The Club will be running subsidised coaching sessions for juniors aged between 7 
and 16 years. The sessions will be on March 31st and April 1st from 10.00 to 11.00am and 11.15 to 
12.15pm. The cost will be £3.00 per session and juniors must be Club members aged 7 or over. The 
LTA coach will be John Huntington Any spare places will be available to non members who will pay 
£6.00 per session. For further details and to book a place please contact Jo Johnson 878626. 
 
Ladies Tennis - The Ladies Practice Session will be held on Saturday March 1st from 1.30pm. All 
Ladies sessions continue as normal through March 
 
Details of all the club activities for 2008 will be in the April Village News  
 
J M Johnson Secretary 
 
 
 

 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
Plastering, Tiling, General Building 

& Conservatories too! 
also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  

 



Wesley Guild 
On Monday March 3rd at 7.30pm we hold our Annual World Mission evening. On this occasion we 
give the collection to support the Churches Work Overseas. The speaker invited to tell us of her visit 
to China is Miss Janet Stephen. 
On the 10th of March we travel to Huntington to support their Guild Rally when the speaker will be 
one of our well known Ministers the Revd. Dr. Peter Doble. 
As always we end our Winter Programme with the Annual General Meeting on Monday March 17th at 
7.30pm. Besides the usual business and the donations to Charities we again have one of our 
members talking and demonstrating his skill as a Wood Turner. Mr ALAN HOLMES has been very 
generous in using his skills to donate a number of items to local churches. 
 
The Committee meet usually in April to plan next winter’s programme which will be the 40th year 
since the Guild re-started after a lapse of a number of years including the war. 
 

 
 
Village Auction 
Preparations are beginning for the VILLAGE AUCTION on Saturday April 26th 2008. 
Collections will take place as usual around Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday night and Saturday 
morning (just listen for the bell) or you can bring items to the Village Hall (Friday 6-9pm or Saturday 
9-11). Please make sure all items are downstairs or outside! 
 
We welcome all donations of antiques, kitchen equipment, bric-a-brac, pictures, furniture, carpets, 
linen, bikes, garden & sports equipment, tools, working electrical items, books, DVDs, CDs etc but we 
CANNOT TAKE sofas, mattresses, white goods (fridges, freezers, washing machines etc), cookers or 
child car seats. All upholstered chairs must also have an up-to-date fire retardant label (1988) or we 
cannot accept them. If you have an item of specific interest or value we would welcome any 
information which will help us to sell it for a realistic price. We are always amazed at the generosity 
behind some of the items which are donated and this keeps the dealers coming year after year! 
 
We also welcome offers of help on the Friday and Saturday.   Any baking will also be very gratefully 
received on the day itself, as the kitchen is usually open for refreshments from 12 to about 7! 
 
If you haven't been to a Village Auction before, do put the date in your diary and come along. You will 
be amazed! 
 
Please note: if you have any white goods (fridges, freezers, washing machines etc) in good working 
order that you no longer need, you can donate them at any time to York Community Furniture Store. 
They will pass them on to families in need. Just call Keith on 01904 426444 who will arrange for a 
free collection. We cannot sell them at the auction! 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
At the recent Neighbourhood Watch meeting concern was expressed about speeding cars, around 
and through, Sheriff Hutton and Lilling.   PC Glen Goodall replied that all community police have now 
been trained to use the speed radar guns and are carrying out speed checks on all the local roads.   
They have already had a number of ‘catches’ in Flaxton and Lilling and the radar gun will be in our 
area regularly. 
Remember if you have any concerns or questions about local policing there is a post box in the Post 
Office which the police empty regularly. 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest with Huby 

 

SERVICES IN MARCH 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd 9.30am Holy Communion - Traditional   

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 16th 11am Family Praise -10.30 at PC to 
process to Methodist Church  

6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 20th   6.30pm Maundy Thursday Passover - MC  

 21st 2pm Good Friday meditations in PC   

 23rd 9.30am Family Easter Celebration + HC   

 30th 10am Benefice Holy Communion   

Farlington 9th 11.15am Village Praise   

 23rd 11.15am Holy Communion    

 30th 10am Benefice Holy Communion   

Marton 2nd   6pm Celtic Evening Worship 

 16th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 30th 10am Benefice HC at Sheriff Hutton    

Stillington 2nd 10.30am Family Service – Parish Church     

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 16th 9.30am Morning Worship 6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 22nd   7.30pm Benefice Easter Vigil 

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   

 30th 10am Benefice HC at Sheriff Hutton    

Sutton-on-
the-Forest  

2nd 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion – Traditional 
Joint Morning Worship 

  

 9th 10.45am Holy Communion - 
Contemporary 

  

 16th 8am  
10.45am 

Holy Communion – Traditional 
Family Praise 

6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 21st 10am 
2pm 

Benefice children’s event 
‘Watch at the Cross’ - Joint 

  

 23rd 10.45am Holy Communion - 
Contemporary 

  

 30th 10am Benefice HC at Sheriff Hutton    

  

EVENTS 
 
6th March Lent Meeting -  ‘Helping the Homeless’ with Carecent 7.30pm in Huby Methodist Church  

7th March Women’s World Day of Prayer – 2.30pm in Methodist Church 

9th March Book Fair 11am in Village Hall   

10th March Village Charity Meeting – 7.30pm in Village Hall  

13th march Lent Meeting - Christian Aid with Steff Cooper 7.30pm in Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church  

18th March Annual Parish Meeting - 7.30 Miss Ward Room 

24th March Coffee Morning 10am at Freda Piercy’s - 19 Laurels Garth 

30th March Summer Time – Clocks „SPRING‟ forward 

    

 
NOTICES 

 
The next meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity is on Monday 10 March. Applications for 

financial assistance should be sent to the secretary, John Oakley, by Wednesday 5th March. 
 
“Exploring the Christian Faith” We are arranging a series of meetings to explore the Christian 
Faith. These are open to anyone over 11 and could lead to confirmation if desired. If you are 
interested please contact John Oakley 
 



 
Parish Church Notices, continued 
The “Ensemble Hermitage” Concert on 25th April is SOLD OUT. Tickets will NOT be available 
on the door. 
 
The Joint Churches invite you to come and “Celebrate the Passover and Last Supper” on 
Thursday 20th March in the Methodist Church. A quiet evening before Easter. To help with 
arrangements please give names to Caroline Hunt or Jean Shuttleworth no later than Sunday 16th. 
 
 

 

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association 
The Annual general Meeting of the Easingwold and District Branch of the Guide Dogs for the Blind 
will be held at Greystones, The Green, Sheriff Hutton on 6th March at 7.30pm 

 
 
 
Exercise Class for Everyone 
Join me Linzi (RSA Qualified) at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on Thursday evenings for any of these 
classes or call me on 01347 878743 for more information. 
 

6.00 pm start 
Holistic Gentle Class 

Lots of stretching, inner strength 
and full relaxation. 

Suitable for everybody 

7.00 pm start 
Legs, Bums and Tums 

Lots of toning on your natural 
curves and inner core muscles 

with great results. 
A multi level class 

8.00 pm start 
Circuits 

A hard work out with lots of 
cardio and strength exercises.   
For the exerciser who wants to 

go for it! 

 
 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
212 members took part in the February draw, £25 each to numbers 181, 96, 50 and 121. 
 
 

 

St Leonard‟s Farlington 
The Annual General Meeting of the Farlington Parochial Church Council will be held on Tuesday, 
April 22nd at 7.30pm in Farlington Village Hall 

 
 

Midweek Ramble 
Wednesday 26th March, we meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. Walks are 4-5 miles and we 
visit a pub for lunch or whatever you fancy afterwards. 
 
 
 
 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses 
Interpreting & Translations 

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510 

W: www.spanish-talk.com 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
CORGI – Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Renewable Resource Heat Pump Systems 

 

Corgi Regd : OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

 

http://www.spanish-talk.com/


The Methodist Church 
 
On Sunday 16th March the churches remember the triumphant entry of Jesus into Jerusalem. It is 
Palm Sunday because people waved their palm leaves in great rejoicing. A village walk will start at 
the Parish Church at 10.30am and then process to the Methodist Church down Main St. At the village 
green and crossroads the group of children and adults will celebrate in song. Family Praise Service 
for all ages will start at 11am in the Methodist Church. Come and join in this celebration. 
 
Services in March will be led by the following people: 
 
Sunday 2nd 10.30am Mr Robin Jackson    6.30pm Mr Chris Dunn 
    9th 10.30am Revd. Cameron Stirk   6.30pm Revd. Ann Vaughan [HC]  
  16th 11.00am Palm Sunday Family Praise 6.30pm Revd. Rosemary Facer 
  23rd 10.30am Revd. Dr. Peter Doble [HC]  6.30pm Revd. Ann Vaughan 
  30th 10.30am Mr Vic Paylor     6.30pm Mrs Joan Haslam 

HC = Holy Communion 
Sunday School at 10.30am [except 16th] 

Mid Week Activities 

 
Mondays  7.30pm Guild [see separate notice] 
Tuesdays  10am  Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers 
Wednesdays  7.30am Morning Prayers 
   10-11.30am Drop in for Coffee 
   6.15pm Singing Group [12th and 26th] 

 

The Women‟s World day of Prayer 
The Women’s World day of Prayer will take place on Friday 7th March at 2.30pm at the Methodist 
Church. The service is prepared by the Women of Guyana and the Speaker is the Revd. Ruth Duck. 
Everybody is welcome - please join us. 

 
Message from The Jumblies 
The total to date raised at the Jumble sale on February 16th is £1241. Thank you to everyone who 
gave jumble and prizes.  It was a very cold sunny day and was well supported.  The final total raised 
for the NSPCC was £1375, so we have started 2008 in brilliant style.   
 
Our next event will be the Annual Second Hand Book Sale – on Sunday 9th March 11am to 3pm  
In aid of the Parish Church.  Refreshments, including light lunches will be on sale.    Come 

along and take advantage of the bargains.  Donations of good condition books, records, DVD’s, CD’s 
jigsaws etc., will be most welcome.  Donations of cakes for the cake stall and refreshments and 
prizes for the tombola will also be very much appreciated. 
Please contact John Oakley  or Penny Bean, or any of the Jumblies.   
 
Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 12th April in aid of the Swinton Brass Band.  Please let us 
have your jumble between 9.30am and 11.30am.  The sale will start at 2pm.  
 
Penny Bean 878392  

 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 0845 417 3610 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

 



Fieldnats 
10 members had an educational evening with Anne Hanson looking at an in depth study of elephant 
behaviour in Kruger Park, South Africa. 
 
Next meeting: Last of the winter meetings is on Wed 5th March and it’s AGM time!   Although it is 
only a short session before our invited speaker presents, it is important that as many members as 
possible attend so we can plan the groups future.   Following the AGM Howard Frost will be talking 
about Butterflies and a book that he has published will be on offer at the reduced price of £10 to 
members (RRP £30).  
Winter meetings are held at Heather Grange, Sheriff Hutton.   Start 7.30pm.  

 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
The Foresters  
Returning by popular demand with a varied programme of Folk Music 
Saturday March 8th in the Village Hall from 8 - 11pm (Doors open at 7.30 pm)  
Tickets £8 (£7 concessions) to include a 2 course Supper 
Bar and Raffle   
Do come along for a lively, entertaining and enjoyable evening. 
Tickets from Margaret Fisher 01347878314  

 
Summer Fair  
Saturday June 14th in the afternoon.   Fun for all ages! Details below. 
  

Autumn and Winter Attractions – dates for your diary 
The end of the year sees the return of some previous favourites: 
Oct 18th  Vintage Rhythms 
Nov 8th   Audio visual presentation with Alan Green 
Nov 28th  Robin Wardell will give another informative and amusing talk 
Dec 13th The Annual Christmas Coffee Morning 
 
The next meeting of the Friends is on Tuesday March 4th    at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends 
are always welcome! 

 
Summer Fair 2008 
A joint venture by Playgroup and Friends of the Village Hall 
Saturday June 14th  2 –5pm at the Village Hall 
We hope that this will be an event that will involve all the Village.   We are hoping to have a wide 
range of stalls, adult and children’s tombola, face painting, bouncy castle, teas, ice creams, a bar, 
BBQ, coconut shy and much, much more!   The fair will have a Roman theme with games and 
activities in the arena for all ages. 
All village groups and organisations should have received a letter asking if they would like to run a 
stall, game or attraction, as a Fund Raiser for their group, for which we will charge a small fee.   If we 
have missed anybody or there are any individuals who would like a stall please let us know. 
We will also be celebrating Playgroup’s 40th Birthday with a Balloon Race, Cake and display of 
Photographs and launching the Sheriff Hutton Cook Book. 
Needless to say we will be needing helpers to set up before the day and on the day itself so whatever 
your skills we will be pleased to hear from you. 
Also any offers of children’s and adults’ tombola prizes will be gratefully received. 
All enquiries, offers of help or bright ideas to Caroline Hunt or Margaret Fisher 
Further details in next month’s News. 
 



Sheriff Hutton Youth Club 
We would like to say a huge thank you to all those who supported our fundraising event, it was a 
great afternoon.   The warm dry weather enabled us to spill out of the Hall playing Quoits & Boule, 
whilst in the Hall the competitive spirit came out particularly with games such as Peg Line & Beat the 
Buzzer.   The generosity of everyone who attended, those who donated gifts / prizes and especially 
those who gave their time to help run it, is amazing and very much appreciated.  Together we 
succeeded in raising £336. 
 
Youth Club sessions are on Thursday evenings from 7pm for 11-16 year olds, running termly, 
including half terms.. 
 
 
Dates to Note 
April 8th  Village Hall AGM 

 12th 2pm Jumblies Sale for Swinton Brass Band in Village Hall  

 22nd 7.30pm Farlington Church AGM at Farlington 

 25th 7.30pm Concert by Ensemble Hermitage of St Petersburg in Parish Church [sold out] 

 26th  U.C.C.C Village Auction in Village Hall  

June 8th  Primary School PFTA „Scarecrow Trail‟ 

 14th 2-5pm Friends of the Village Hall/Playgroup Summer Fair 

 19th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Tea Party at Greystones, The Green 

 21st 8-10.30am Parish Church Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House 

July  14th  Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall 

October 10th 7.30pm Harvest Supper in Parish Church 

 18th  Vintage Rhythms in Village Hall  

November  8th  Alan Green Audio Visual Presentation in Village Hall  

 10th  Village charity Meeting in the Village Hall  

 15th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Autumn Fair in Village Hall  

 28th  Robin Wardell Talk in Village Hall 

December 13th  Annual Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall  

 

 

 

 

THE GRANARY HOLIDAY LET 
Sleeps 4/6 : 3 Bathrooms 

Garden : Tennis Court : Sauna : Sky HD TV 

Luxury  Tourism Rating 
Available for Weddings : Long Weekends : 

Mid Weeks 
www.cheesevatfarm.co.uk 

Tel 01347 878 355 

 THE CASTLE INN 
 

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm 
Welcome to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 
 

 

 

 
 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

http://www.cheesevatfarm.co.uk/


 
 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 
 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing and Repairs 
Discount Tyres and Exhausts 

Electrics and Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing and Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C  Sheriff Hutton Trading Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 
T/A R E Wood LTD 

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 

Used Car Sales 
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07872 946 061 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready prepared meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 
 

THE WHITE SWAN INN 
Thornton le Clay 

1 

Free House 
 

Freshly Prepared Food using Local and 
Garden Produce – Real Ale 

A Friendly Welcome 
(Closed all day Monday except Bank Holidays) 

Tel : 01653 618 286 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome, Outside Bars available 
Food every lunchtime & evening 

(excluding Monday lunchtimes) 
 

Tel : 01347 878 328 

SHELLEY FAIRCLOUGH 
Mobile Beauty Therapist 

 

Professional beauty treatments in the 
comfort of your own home ! 

 

Member of the British Association of Beauty 
Therapy & Cosmetology Ltd  

 

Call : 01347 878 630 (8am – 7pm)  

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm 
Welcome to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

 

flowers by 
ALISON MASSINGHAM 

 

 
 

flowers for all occasions 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878345 
Mobile : 07786 574 359 

 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping, Site Clearance 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

http://www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk/
mailto:shaun.conway@quintessentialtraining.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/


 
 
VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 

Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church 6.30pm Evening Worship Methodist Church 

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 

 12.30pm Over 60‟s Lunch 
Club 

Village Hall    

Wed 7.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    

 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 

    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 

    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 
 
 
Additional Activities in March 

1st Sat 10am-1pm 
1.30pm 

Art Group Open Painting Session in Village Hall  
Ladies Tennis Practice Session at Tennis Club 

3rd Mon 7.30pm Guild, „World Mission - China‟ in Miss Ward Room 

4th Tues 7.30pm Friends of Village Hall Meeting in Village Hall 

5th Wed 7.30pm Field Nats AGM and Butterflies at Heather Grange 

6th Thur 10-12 noon 
7.30pm 

Adult Learning IT Improvers Course at Village Hall car park 
Guide Dogs for the Blind Annual general Meeting at Greystones, The Green 

7th Fr1 2.30pm Women‟s World Day of Prayer at Methodist Church  

8th Sat 8-11pm The Foresters Folk Music at Village Hall 

9th Sun 11-3pm Second Hand Book Sale in Village Hall  

10th Mon 7.30pm Village Charity Trustees meeting in the Village Hall  

11th Tues 8.00pm Tennis Club AGM in the Village Hall  

12th Tues 7.30pm Yorkshire Countrywomen‟s Association Annual Branch Meeting in the Village Hall  

14th Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall 7.30pm 
Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall  

16th Sun 11.00am Palm Sunday Family Praise at Methodist Church [start 10.30am at Parish Church ] 

17th Mon 7.30pm Guild AGM and „A Wood Turners‟ in Miss Ward Room. 

18th Tues 7.30pm Parish Church Annual Parish Meeting in Miss Ward Room 

19th Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club‟ Trees for small gardens‟ in Village Hall  

20th Thur 7.30pm Parish Plan Group meet in Village Hall 

23rd Sun 10.30-4.30 Annual Art Exhibition in Village Hall  

24th Mon 10-12 noon 
10.30-4.30 

Coffee Morning in aid of Parish Church at Freda Piercy‟s - 19 Laurels Garth 
Annual Art Exhibition in Village Hall  

26th Wed 9.30am Mid Week Ramble meet at Village Hall Car Park 
 

 

 

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689  or e mail shvhall@tiscali.co.uk ~ 
To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) 

 

mailto:shvhall@tiscali.co.uk

